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Senator Darrell Steinberg (D–Sacramento), the Senate President Pro Tem, announced the membership of all the Senate Committees this week.  In addition to the membership announcement, he also announced a new name and expanded jurisdiction for the Senate Food and Agriculture Committee.  The committee will now be chaired by Senate Majority Leader, Dean Florez (D–Shafter).  Senators Florez, Steinberg, and Loni Hancock (D–Berkeley) all participated in a press conference to announce the renaming of the committee and to present the jurisdiction covered by the committee.  
 

Senator Florez explained his desire to expand the committee beyond production agriculture to include issues important to the entire food system and consumers.  These issues include food safety, sustainable agriculture, animal welfare, and food security.  Historically many bills dealing with these topics were heard by the Senate Agriculture Committee, but the expanded focus of the committee will allow Senator Florez to hold informational hearings on these topics.  To make the point that the committee will include a wider audience in discussions on these topics, Senator Florez was joined at the press conference by a number of groups, including Humane Society of the United States; Center for Race, Poverty and the Environment; Food Empowerment Project; Center for Food Safety; Community Alliance with Family Farms; Food and Water Watch; and National Association of Nutrition Professionals.  

 

The new committee’s membership was also changed slightly.  The past chair, Senator Abel Maldonado (R–Santa Maria), will now serve as vice chair.  Joining the chair and vice chair will be Senators Hancock, Fran Pavley (D–Agoura Hills), and Dennis Hollingsworth (R–Murrieta).  Farm Bureau is prepared to work with the new committee as it focuses on these topics and President Doug Mosebar illustrated this commitment in a statement following the announcement, 

 

“Healthy families depend on healthy farms and we have always supported farm policy to promote both healthy families and sustainable farms.
 
The ability to produce food for our nation is a national security issue – a food security issue. That includes assuring that people have access to fresh and affordable food and farm products. By enhancing its scope of work, the California Senate Committee on Food and Agriculture is recognizing the contributions that California family farmers and ranchers make in assuring food security for all.”
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